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October 12, 2017

Honorable Members of the 
City Council of the 
City of Los Angeles CD No. 15

Attention: Mr. John White, City Clerk’s Office

RESOLUTION NO. 17-8154 - PROPOSED PERMIT NO. 930 WITH THE JANKOVICH 
COMPANY

SUBJECT:

Pursuant to Section 606 & 607 of the City Charter, enclosed for your approval is Resolution No. 17-8154 
authorizing proposed Permit No. 930 with The Jankovich Company (Jankovich); which was approved at 
the August 17, 2017 meeting of the Board of Harbor Commissioners. Jankovich currently leases property 
at Berth 74 to operate a marine fueling station; providing marine fuels and lubricants to small commercial, 
recreational, and fishing vessels, as well as bunker fueling services to larger vessels. The proposed 
Permit is for a 20-year term, with two five-year renewal options and will relocate Jankovich’s operation 
from Berth 74 to Berth 73A, Berth 51 and the Canetti’s Building. The Harbor Department is requesting the 
relocation because the current location is in conflict with the Harbor Department’s approved Port Master 
Plan and the development of the San Pedro Public Market at the current Ports O’ Call Site. There is no 
impact to the General Fund.

RECOMMENDATION FOR CITY COUNCIL:

CONSIDER the Fifth Addendum to the certified San Pedro Waterfront Environmental Impact 
Report, and after consideration of said Addendum find that, in accordance with the provisions of 
the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines Section 15162, the proposed Fifth 
Amendment will not result in any new significant environmental effects or any substantially more 
severe effects than previously analyzed in the certified Environmental Impact Report;

1

APPROVE Harbor Department Resolution No. 17-8154 authorizing proposed Permit No. 930 with 
The Jankovich Company; and

2.

Return to the Board of Harbor Commissioners for further processing.3.

Respectfully Submitted,

AMBER M. KLESG0S 
Commission Secretary

Erick Martell, Harbor Representative 
Alvin Newman, CAO 
Dennis Gleason, CD15 
Mandana Khatibshahidl, CLA

cc: Trade, Travel & Tourism Committee 
Councilman Buscaino 
Councilman Bonin 
Councilman Krekorian 

Mandy Morales, Mayor’s Office
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